This is a draft document pending approval at the scheduled meeting to be held on (Tuesday), April 08, 2025.
 							        
The Tri-State Senior Softball League (TSSSL) convened for a scheduled monthly meeting on Tuesday, March 11, 2025 from 6:02 PM through 6:54 PM.  The meeting was held at Wacohu Grange Hall, 16412 National Pike, Hagerstown, MD.

The following Board members were in attendance: President-Dave Barnhart, Vice President-Donnie Helman, Treasurer-Paul Slusarz, Secretary/Webmaster-Mark Plumley. 

18 additional league members were in attendance this evening.

The President, Dave commenced the meeting at 6:02 PM and had the Treasurer, Paul provide the league bank balances.   The league Checking account currently has: $2919.91, and the league Savings account: $3447.63.

New Business:

The February League Minutes were not approved as written due to some questions being raised regarding the rule changes made during that meeting.  There were some concerns addressed by some players over the last few weeks questioning whether these rule changes would actually improve our game.  A discussion was initiated addressing these rule changes.

· Rule change to move or eliminate the current 165 ft line.  The intent of the change was to increase scoring and to allow for more players an opportunity for base hits.  It must be noted that half of our league is 65 and older.  The options provided were to move the line out to 185 ft or to 200 ft.  After discussing further, it was decided on to move the line out to 185 ft. The President put this proposal up for vote to all those in attendance with the majority accepting this change.  A motion was made to make this change by Greg Hess and was seconded by Jeff Briggs.  

· Rule change to eliminate the Courtesy/Pinch Runner from Homeplate.  With the elimination of the CR, there was/is a possibility of losing prospective players due to this rule change.   A lengthy discussion was had and eventually voted on to put the previous rule back in play.  A 70 yr old or above and/or injured player can request a CR from Homeplate.  The CR can advance at his own risk no further than 2nd base on a base hit.  The President put this proposal up for vote to all those in attendance with the majority accepting this change.  A motion was made to make this change by Greg Hess and was seconded by Darren Pevarnik.  
· 

- Dave mentioned that our first practice session is scheduled for March 31st (Monday).
-  Dave mentioned holding a league tournament at the beginning of the season.  Have a mid-season break, and then hold a year end tournament with the top 4 teams competing for the overall Championship.   

Dave opened the floor for questions or comments:

- Brian Sefsic requested that the league start placing a time limit on the batting practice length prior to the games. Dave agreed and Donnie will emphasize this to the Managers.

- Brian McKenzie asked who will be the Managers this season.  Four of last season’s managers were in attendance and there is a possibility we will be in need of another Manager/Coach combination.

-  Ray Smitley brought up the possibility of having additional games played during the season against the Chambersburg Senior Softball League.  Dave was receptive of this idea.  Some points were brought up and will have to be looked at due to their league having some slightly different rule allowances. Such as they do have men 45 yrs old playing, and their Seniors (60+) are allowed to use a 1.21 bat.

- Brian McKenzie has been looking at some potential scheduling conflicts with the usage of Wednesday evenings for games.  This is to preclude having 3 games or 6 teams playing on Thursday evenings.  This will allow for additional substitute players to be available when teams are short on alternate nights.

- Terry G. raised the question as to whether the league will have a “Floater Pool” with substitute players that are not able to participate for a whole season.  Dave and the Board will discuss once Registration is completed.

- Dave advised to reach out to friends and family members who may want to join the league and let them know our first practice will be on March 31st.

The next scheduled meeting is proposed for (Tuesday) April 08, 2025 and will most likely take place at Halfway Park with practice sessions in progress.

A motion was made to close the meeting and seconded.

The meeting adjourned at 6:54 PM. 
